
Mayor’s Report  

For 
April 3, 2023 Assembly Meeting 

 
 

 
1. Washington, D.C. Trip:  Mayor Jensen, Assembly Members Fine-Walsh and 

Newman, and Manager Giesbrecht traveled to Washington, D.C. to meet with 

our federal delegation, the US Coast Guard and other federal agencies last 
week.  Mayor Jensen will provide a brief report of the trip. 

 
2. Seeking Letters of Interest:  The Petersburg Borough is accepting letters of 

interest from citizens who wish to serve the community by filling a vacant seat 

on the Hospital Board until the October, 2023 Municipal Election.  Letters of 
interest should be submitted to Clerk Thompson at the Borough offices located 

at 12 S. Nordic Drive; by sending to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833; or by 
emailing to dthompson@petersburgak.gov.   
 

3. Family Book Drive:  For the month of April, the Petersburg Office of Child 
Services (OCS) is partnering with the community for a Family Book Drive, 

collecting new and used books for kids and parents.  To donate, please drop 
books off to a collection box located inside the Fish and Game building on Sing 
Lee Alley just outside the OCS office door anytime until the end of April.  
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